

Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
National Capital Region
DIVISION OF CITY SCHOOLS
San Francisco High School Compound
Misamis St., Bago Bantay,

Quezon City, Metro Manila



September 30, 2009

MEMORANDUM TO:

Asst. Schools Division Superintendents
Division/District Supervisors
Secondary School Principals, Head Teachers and Teacher In-Charge
(Secondary Public Schools)

Subject:

VICTORY PARADE

Attached is a letter dated September 18, 2009 from Dr. Teresita G. Domalanta, CESO III, Director IV, National Capital Region, Department of Education, contents of which are self-explanatory for your information and appropriate action.

Further, all concerned are advised to participate in this subject parade.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum with its enclosure is desired.

VICTORIA Q. FUENTES
Schools Division superintendent



Republika ng Pilipinas (Republic of the Philippines) KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON (DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION) PAMBANSANG PUNONG REHIYON

(NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION)
Daang Misamis, Bago Bantay, Lungsod Quezon
(Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City)

Department of Rosentines
Notional Capital Region.
RECORDS UNER

RECORDS UNER

Date Of Description

September 18, 2009

To: Schools Division Superintendents

· · · · ·

Dear Sir/Madam:

SEP 297000

RESONOS SECTION

Attached is a letter from Ms. Arlene Brosas, Executive Director, Akap Bata Philippines, inviting public high school students to attend the Victory Parade on October 5, 2009, 10:00 a.m. at the Manila Cathedral, Instramuros, Manila, for comments and/or appropriate action.

For dissemination.

Very truly yours,

TERESITA G. DOMALANTA, CESO III
Director IV

Regional Letter No. 37/ F10/Erwin

"Character, Competence, Excellence and Distinction"

16 September 2009

HON. TERESITA DOMALANTA

Director IV, Department of Education National Capital Region

Dear Director Domalanta,

Greetings of Peace and Solidarity!

DEPED - NCR
RECORDS UNIT
RECEIVED

It has been a very fruitful and rewarding year for Anti Child Pornography advocates in the fight against child pornography. The enactment of a comprehensive law to address child pornography is in the offing. To date, a bicameral conference took place on Sept 10-12, 2009 to consolidate the bills adopted recently by both Chambers of Congress. We see it signed into law by President Gloria Macapagal Arroyo in time for Children's Month this October.

The Anti Child Pornography Alliance (ACPA) which had campaigned relentlessly for this law wishes to thank all who participated in the campaign, including your office and the entire Department of Education. It is under your leadership that child pornography was exposed to a sizeable number of young people in our public high schools. We could not have done this task in a short time had it not for our collective discernment, prayers and actions. As a gesture of solidarity, we are planning to hold a 'VICTORY PARADE' that includes a Eucharistic Celebration, a press conference and a march around Intramuros walls on October 5, 2009 at 10:00 in the morning.

We are inclined to hold the Holy Mass at the Manila Cathedral where the campaign started in 2006. A Holy Mass at the Cathedral preceded the first National Walk Against Child Pornography on September 28, 2006. It is thus fitting to end this leg of the campaign at the Manila Cathedral.

In this light, we are respectfully inviting you to attend the Holy Mass at the Manila Cathedral at 10:00 a.m. on October 5, 2009. Probable concelebrating the Mass are Most Rev. Broderick Pabillo, D.D., Auxiliary Bishop of the Diocese of Manila, Most Rev. Deogracias Iñiguez, Bishop of the Diocese of Caloocan, and Monsignor Nestor C. Cerbo, Rector of the Cathedral whom we also invited for this occasion.

We are expecting 1,000 children, youth, mothers and representatives of non-government organizations. Also invited are very important persons who helped us in our lobbying at the Senate and House of Representatives.

Also, in this connection, we earnestly ask you the following requests:

- 1. Mobilize, through District School Superintendents and principals, at least one section of students in every public high school in Metro Manila;
- 2. Ask the school representatives to bring the colors, banners and placards announcing our victory and expressing our thanks to legislators and exhorting the Filipinos act;
- 3. Attend the Mass, Press Conference and the march.

We are hoping for your positive response on our request.

Thank you very much and God bless.

Respectfully,

ARLENE BROSAS
Executive Director
Akap Bata Philippines